Minutes of the full Council Meeting held at 7.00 pm, 19th September 2011, at The Village Hall, Pentyrch
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 

John Harrison (Chairman), Mike Jones, Sandie Rosser, Gill Rees,





Stuart Thomas, Lindsay Davies, Wynford Ellis Owen, 





Stewart McKay, Penri Williams, Nikki Howard & Sara 
Pickard
ALSO PRESENT:



Mark Drakeford, AM & County Councillor Craig Williams (late)

APOLOGIES: -
Councillors:

Jim Prosser & Eric Priday.

The Chairman welcomed Cllr Nikki Howard to her first meeting since being co-opted on to the Council.

88
Police Matters
PC Huw Thomas was not present and the Clerk had not received any details of crimes from the officer.
Cllr Owen had received an email from Simon Neale, a Creigiau Resident, who complained about the lack of Police patrols; the use of the private car-park at Woodland Crescent, opposite Tesco, for the dealing of drugs and the congregation of youths in the car-park at Tesco from 9pm onwards.  Cllr Owen went on to advise members that he had attended the Creigiau PACT meeting and was the only resident present with two Police officers.  He had been disturbed to learn that the organisers of the Creigiau Carnival were under the misapprehension that the Police presence at the 2012 event would be increased because of problems at the 2011 event.  Cllr Owen stated that the Police officer had told him, at the PACT meeting, that this would not be the case.  He also told the meeting that the Police had run 3 operations in the past 2 months although they appeared to be nothing more than patrols.  
A general discussion took place with Cllr Jones agreeing with Cllr Owen and pointing out that front line services had been reduced and that the Council should write to the Police expressing their dissatisfaction.  He also referred to the staff at Tesco arguing that they should take details of car numbers in the car park, although Cllr Howard pointed out that Tesco were understaffed at Creigiau and this was unrealistic.  Cllr Thomas complained that the PACT meetings were not advertised properly and were ineffective.  He also speculated on the number of occasions that a Police officer had attended the PCC meetings in the last year and agreed that a letter should be sent to the Chief Constable.  Cllr Rees added that the car-park at Tesco was the responsibility of Tesco and that a letter should also be written to Tesco management complaining about the situation.  Cllr Davies added that she had spoken to a St Fagans Councillor and the feeling of their Community Council was also that the PACT meetings were meaningless.  It was agreed that the Clerk would write to both the Chief Constable and the area manager for Tesco.  Clerk to arrange
89
Public Session

There were five members of the public present.  Kenneth Hughes agreed with Cllr Jones’ comments regarding the Police and felt that the area had been short-changed by the Police.

Anthony Smith of Maes y Sarn advised that, as the Vice-Chairman of Pentyrch Village Hall, he was representing the Chairman, Eric Priday.  He wished to make a bid, on behalf of the PVH, for some of the money from the sale of the Rest Centre.  He confirmed that Eric Priday had submitted a detailed bid to the Clerk and went on to point out that the PVH was used by 30,000 – 40,000 people per year, was home to a lot of voluntary organisations and the hire charges were only to cover the running costs.  The building itself was now 35 years old and whilst it was in good condition generally, it required modernising.  The bid for money was to (a) put solar panels on the roof to generate electricity and reduce the operating cost of the hall; (b) upgrade the fire escapes and (c) upgrade the electrical system so that all circuits had modern consumer units.  The cost of the bid has been estimated at £24,000 and he hoped that the PCC would look favourably upon the application.
Helen Williams was representing Pentyrch Lawn Tennis Club and stated that the club was seeking £25,000 to install floodlights at the club, which would enable coaching of juniors to take place all year round.  They did carry out fund raising events but were unable to raise enough money to meet the cost of the floodlights and the repayment costs on loans are too punitive to consider.  

Mark Drakeford, the new Assembly Member for the PCC area, informed members that he had attended to introduce himself and listen to the proceedings of the Council.
Darrell Wood commented on the statistical recording of Police crimes.  He went onto accuse the Clerk of being wrong in what the Clerk had said at the previous Council meeting, which had been reported in the subsequent minutes.  He stated that he had letters from the Land Registry, dated August 2011, which stated that they had not heard of the Yr Efail Trust until 2010.  He asked whether any of the Councillors had been to the area concerned and whether any had seen the fence.  He asked the rhetorical question “who had given the Yr Efail Trust permission to put up the fence around the land?”  He reiterated that the Clerk was wrong.
90
Matters Arising from the Public Session.

Councillors discussed the issue of the money from the Rest Centre and the Clerk advised that it was an agenda item under the Clerk’s report.  It was felt that a debate should occur during which a procedure and criteria should be agreed for applying for any monies.  It was agreed that this would be discussed further later in the meeting.
In relation to the issues raised by Mr Wood, Cllr Jones proposed that it be made an agenda item at the next meeting.  This was seconded by Cllr Thomas and agreed.  Cllr Thomas commented that if Mr Wood had correspondence he wished to bring to the attention of Councillors, he should pass it on to the Clerk, who could bring it to member’s attention.  He also advised members that the issues in respect of the land were beyond the remit of the PCC.
91
Minutes of the full Council meeting held on 18th July 2011
Cllr Thomas proposed that the minutes were accurate; this was seconded by Cllr Owen and agreed by all present.  The minutes were then signed by the Chairman, Cllr Harrison.

92
Matters arising

Paragraph 73 (Paragraph 66)
Cllr Jones queried whether any response had been received from CCC in relation to the signs regarding the 7.5t HGV limit.  The Clerk advised that he had written, again, to Cllr Lisa Ford, the executive officer for Highways and had received an acknowledgement advising the matter was receiving attention.  He would write again, reminding Cllr Ford that he was still awaiting a response.  Clerk to arrange
Paragraph 73 (Paragraph 63.1)
Cllr Thomas advised that he had only heard from the Governing Body of Creigiau School that morning, as a consequence of a follow-up email from himself and he was due to attend his first meeting of the Governing Body on 27th September.  

Paragraph 75.4
Cllr Davies queried whether there was any update on the land adjacent to 1 Nant y Garth.  The Clerk advised that the application to build a house on the land had been rejected by CCC (Development Control) for a second time and this would probably jeopardise any chances of resolving the long standing impasse with regard to the re-installation of the bus seat.  The letter the Clerk had written to Mr Roberts, as a consequence of the last meeting, remained unanswered.  
Paragraph 75.10
Cllr Thomas was appalled that this matter was still on-going over two years after an agreement had been reached.  The Clerk advised that this was an agenda item for this meeting under the Clerk’s report.  

Paragraph 78

Cllr Thomas queried whether anything further had come from Mr Phelps’s letter and it was not known but believed it had been consumed within the ‘Traffic Management Group’ being led by Cty Cllr Williams.
Paragraph 81

Cllrs Jones and Thomas led a discussion regarding the overgrowth of vegetation on Tyn y Coed Road, Llantrisant Road and Heol Goch.  It was generally felt that CCC had not got to grips with the rural area and Chairman advised that these matters could be re-visited at the agenda item dealing with roads.
93
Minutes of the Museum Committee meeting held on 5th September 2011
Cllr Williams proposed the minutes as accurate.  This was seconded by Cllr Rees and agreed by all.  The Chairman duly signed the minutes.

94
Matters Arising
There was a general discussion regarding the extent of the ‘modicum of decoration’ needed at the Council offices.  It was decided that the two rooms would be repainted.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Davies felt that the information boards, which had been created by Cllr Williams, were of such a quality that the village halls for each of the villages should be offered a copy of the boards that were specific to that village.  Thus, Creigiau Church Hall would be offered a copy of the information board pertinent to Creigiau, GYG Village Hall offered a board pertinent to GYG and Pentyrch Village Hall offered a board pertinent to Pentyrch.  This was agreed and Cllr Williams was asked to order an additional board for each of the villages.
Cllr Davies also asked if the aerial photograph of Gwaelod y Garth could be copied for the new village hall and the Clerk promised to look into the cost of copying the one held in the Council offices.  Clerk to arrange
95
Community Link
Cllr Williams advised the closing date for the next Link was the 7th November.  Cllr Owen handed to the Clerk three hard copies of reports he had picked up at the PACT meeting, for consideration in the next Link. 
96
Clerk’s Report
96.1
Fields in Trust
The Clerk advised members of the current situation in relation to the processing of the Deed of Dedication and of the hiccup that had occurred in relation to the Memorial Park, Pentyrch, as it was only held on a lease.  Fields in Trust were currently trying to get the ground landlord, the British Legion, to agree to the Deed of Dedication.
96.2
Rest Centre
The Clerk explained that the monies had now been received in respect of the sale of Rest Centre and that the net amount received was £85.059.55p.  £80,000 of this has already been placed into an investment account for 3 months.  A general discussion ensued during which it was agreed that the debate about the criteria, format, closing date and advertising of the distribution of some or all of funds would be deferred to the Estates Committee, who would then bring their recommendations to a subsequent meeting of the full Council for a decision to be made.  The suggested date from the Clerk of 26th September was not convenient to some Councillors and no alternative could be agreed.  The Clerk was asked to circulate a number of dates to Councillors for a decision to be made in due course.  Clerk to arrange
96.3
Creigiau Recreation Ground.
The Clerk advised the Council of the problems with the collapsed drains at Creigiau Recreation Ground and the Clerk’s recommendation that this matter should also bereferred to the Estates Committee was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
96.4
Application to buy Council land
The Clerk explained the request received from Mr & Mrs Mouncher but Councillors felt that they needed more details of what was proposed before they could make a decision. The Clerk was asked to speak to the applicants further.  Clerk to arrange
96.5
Polling Station Review.
Councillors discussed the review.  Opinions varied considerably across the Councillors with Cllr Jones advocating just one polling station serving the PCC area, whilst others wanted no change to the present arrangements.  Cllr Thomas proposed one polling station for each of the three wards.  This was seconded by Cllr Williams and seven members voted in favour of this proposal.  A counter-proposal to keep matters as they are attracted only 3 votes in favour.  The Clerk was asked to convey the views of the Council to CCC in relation to the review.  Clerk to arrange
96.6
Charter Agreement with CCC
The Clerk advised members of the response he had received from the office of the CEO of CCC advising that the revised version of the Charter would be circulated to all Community Councils in September with the final version being presented to the November 2011 Executive Business meeting.  Councillors remain sceptical over CCC’s intentions and Cty Cllr Williams offered to pose the question at the next County Council meeting as to when, in September, the draft version would be circulated.  This offer was accepted.  Cllr Thomas voiced his concern over the timing pointing out that if it was not considered before Christmas, it would be lost in the build up to the next Council elections in May 2012.
96.7
Radyr & District Good Neighbours Scheme
Cllr Rosser volunteered to step in for Cllr Davies as the representative on the Good Neighbour Scheme.  The Clerk agreed to advise her of meeting dates.  Clerk to arrange
96.8
Grants.

The Clerk explained the four applications for grants that he had received.  Several Councillors declared an interest dependent on the applicant.  Cllrs Thomas and Owen declared an interest in the application by Creigiau School in their roles as Governors; Cllr Davies declared an interest in the application by GYG Village Hall as the PCC representative and Cllr Pickard declared an interest in the application by Hilltop Theatre as she is a member.  Cllr Williams proposed that each of the applicants be awarded £150.  This was seconded by Cllr Rees and was agreed by a vote of seven to four.  Clerk to arrange
96.9
Garth Common
Councillors were advised of the meeting scheduled for the Council offices the following day between the commoners on Garth Hill and Berry Coffman of Planed regarding the new agri-environment scheme for Wales.
96.10
Government Procurement Service for Energy and Buildings Committee Meeting

Councillors were advised of the information obtained from the Clerk at Radyr & Morganstown CC and agreed that it should be discussed in greater detail at the next Buildings Committee meeting due to be held on Monday 3rd October 2011.  Clerk to arrange
96.11
Tree Survey
Councillors were advised of the commissioning of another tree survey.

97
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £13,197.53p and receipts of £91,349.48p were recorded for July and August 2011.  These were proposed as accepted by Cllr Williams seconded by Cllr Thomas and agreed.  Cllr Jones queried the cost of two of the purchases and was advised by the Clerk.
98
Planning Applications
Cllr Jones expressed his concerns over the on-going issues at Tyn y Coed Road, the passing of the plans for walls at Greystones and two extensions in Creigiau

There were 16 planning applications to consider:
a) 11/01282/DCO ~ 6 Glan yr Afon. GYG.  The PCC had objected to this application when previously presented and it was felt the re-application, following the refusal of the previous application, had not adequately addressed those issues.  In view of time constraints, the objection had been lodged and the basis of those objections was made clear to all Councillors by Cllr Davies.  Cllr Williams proposed that the PCC approve the actions of the GYG Councillors.  This was seconded and agreed.
b) 11/01259/DCO ~ South View Farm, Holdings Lane, Capel Llanilltern.  There were no adverse comments.
c) 11/01333/DCO ~ Request for observations in relation to development of industrial units at Moy Road, Taffs Well.  The Clerk explained that again, in view of time restraints, observations had already been made in respect of the re-development and these were in support of Taffs Well CC.  
d) 11/01122/DCO ~ 29 Heol y Pentre, Pentyrch.  There were no adverse comments.
e) 11/01335/DCH ~ Graig Bungalows, Llantrisant Road, Creigiau.  There were no adverse comments.
f) 11/01371/DCH ~ 77 Parc y Coed, Creigiau.  There were no adverse comments.
g) 11/01401/DCH ~ Fox Hollow, 3 Nant y Garth, Gwaelod y Garth.  GYG Councillors requested further time to examine the plans and report back to the Clerk with any objections.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
h) 11/01402/DCO ~ Maesteg House, Tyn y Coed Road, Pentyrch.  Councillors expressed concerns over access to what will amount to be a business venture.  Clerk to arrange
i) 11/01359/DCO ~ Tyla Morris Farm, Church Road, Pentyrch.  There were no adverse comments.
j) 11/01445/DCO ~ 2 Heol Berry, GYG.  This was another application previously rejected and objected to on a previous occasion.  It was felt that the objections made then remain relevant and the Clerk was asked to confer with GYG Councillors before submitting objections.  Clerk to arrange
k) 11/01474/DCO ~ Pencoed House, Llantrisant Road, Capel Llanilltern.  Cllrs expressed concerns at the turning of the house into a business and the increased traffic this would attract to an already dangerous, and previously lethal, bend on the Llantrisant Road.  Clerk to arrange
l) 11/01499/DCO ~ The Rest Centre, Mountain Road, Pentyrch.  There were no adverse comments.
m) 11/01458/DCH ~ Rocky Bank, Garth Hill, Gwaelod y Garth.  This was an application which had been missed on a previous occasion and which was now subject to a substantial change.  GYG Councillors requested further time to examine the plans and report back to the Clerk with any objections.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
n) 11/01522/DCH ~ Ivy Nook, Main Road, GYG.  GYG Councillors requested further time to examine the plans and report back to the Clerk with any objections.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
o) 11/01530/DCH ~ 3 Penuel Road, Pentyrch.  There were no adverse comments.
p) 11/01504/DCH ~ The Eyeries, Main Road, GYG.  GYG Councillors requested further time to examine the plans and report back to the Clerk with any objections.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Jones passed comments on two decided matters in Creigiau which, in his opinion, demonstrated the inconsistencies of CCC (Development Control).

99
Correspondence
Cllr Thomas queried the correspondence dated 2.8.11 regarding report of vegetation overgrowth being placed onto a ‘highways overgrowth database’ and a discussion ensued.

Cllr Owen referred to the correspondence dated 6.9.11 from Kate Saunders, a Creigiau resident, as to why a bus-stop had been moved without consultation.  He requested that the Clerk be asked to enquire why this had happened and this was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Owen also referred to correspondence dated 19.9.11, from Alison Sawyer, a Capel Llanilltern resident, which referred to correspondence she had been having with CCC since January 2011 with no satisfactory outcome.  He requested that the Clerk write to CCC in support of the stance Mrs Sawyer was taking and this was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Jones requested a copy of the correspondence, dated 5.9.11, received from Anthony Smith, relating to an accident on Tyn y Coed Road, Pentyrch.  Clerk to arrange
100
To consider Road and Traffic Management issues 
Cllr Jones made observations on the following issues.  He stated the speed cushions in Pentyrch were now illegal as they were higher than the statutory height because the surrounding road surface had dropped.  He asked that this be passed on to CCC.  The Clerk asked what the statutory height was and Cllr Jones advised that he would furnish the Clerk with this information prior to the Clerk reporting the matter to CCC.
He stated that HGVs continue to use Pentyrch as a short cut and he had seen Smiths Skip carriers as well as others coming through.  He went on to observe that the signage was still not complete in respect of the 7.5ton weight limit.  Finally he agreed with Cllr Thomas’ report regarding the comparison between the repairs done by RCT on Heol Creigiau and the failure by CCC to address the problems in their part of the road.

The Chairman observed that a number of Councillors were putting in issues about the roads and he asked Cty Cllr Craig Williams about the further re-surfacing of Heol y Pentre.  Cty Cllr Williams advised that it was proposed to be done in November.  He also updated the meeting regarding the ‘Traffic Management Group’ he was chairing, which would be ready for public consultation in October regarding the 9 options that they had extracted from the written feedback.

Cllr Thomas bemoaned the response from CCC regarding the trees on Heol Goch pointing out that School buses use the road on a daily basis and the drivers at Creigiau Travel complained on a daily basis of overhanging branches and encroaching vegetation.  This developed into a larger discussion and it was agreed that the Clerk would write, once again, to CCC regarding the issues on Heol Goch and the inherent dangers from the overgrowth.  Clerk to arrange
101
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Councillor
	Report
	Action Taken

	19.7.11
	John Harrison
	Safe passage up and down Heol Goch for vehicles and pedestrians is seriously hindered by the poor condition of the White Lines at the edges of both sides of the road.  Debris covers most of the markings and the road is narrowed making it more difficult for those on foot or on cycles.  I would be pleased if you could take this forward with the CCC.  There are also areas where trees and shrubs are in urgent need of attention as they encroach on the open road.
	Email to C2C

	21.7.11
	John Harrison
	I have been to a meeting of the various groups in Pentyrch who want to organise events for the Queens Diamond Jubilee in 2012.  In an effort to co-ordinate these events, so that they do not clash with each other, can we find out from CCC who will be responsible for the licensing of street parties, the closing of roads and any other issues relating to official permissions needed?
	Email to C2C

	8.8.11
	Lindsay Davies
	I have every sympathy with Stella Thomas and others who have complained about the noise caused by inconsiderate contractors at the village hall/school site and hope this behaviour is not repeated this weekend.  In the meantime, I would be grateful if you could find out from your colleague in Taffs Well what on earth is going on, on the other side of the river, that resulted in myself and, I would think, numerous other Gwaelod residents with excessively loud jack-hammer-type drilling at 9 am last Sunday morning.  Having been up till 2 on community spirited duties myself I wasn't inclined to investigate at that point but did wonder if this was a continuation of the works that seem to have been going on at the back of the actual Well/hot spring that I heard were required because of a flooding problem.  If so, understandable but normal working hours would be preferable for that sort of noise level.
	Email to Clerk at Taffs Well CC

	8.8.11
	Lindsay Davies
	Although I am pleased that the Parks Department did, about 3 weeks ago, undertake the long-awaited strumming/cutting of the grassy bank between the path and this stretch of houses, and have also cut back the buddleia etc which was rendering the path between Taffs Well bridge towards this area a somewhat creepy, the overgrowth of the riverbank trees over the path level with Riverglade remains untouched.  It is a worsening nuisance now, never mind the winter, resulting in the path being almost permanently muddy and the some of the branches likely to cause injury as they droop right across the path at head height.  Can the Parks department please be asked to rectify this or to advise whose role it is to cut back trees on that side of the path?
	Email to C2C


	15.8.11
	Lindsay Davies
	I am at least VERY pleased to report that for the past few days the quarry's  agents have been cutting back the trees at the bottom of Heol Goch and have made a tremendous difference to the <400 metres they've cleared to date.  It has made a tremendous difference.  My only concerns or queries, being a) how far up the road/hill are they going, particularly as the most dangerous blind corner bit of the lower section is above where they are currently working and b) will the remaining tree stalks and general undergrowth be tidied up a bit after they have finished the major hack down, e.g. it would nice to see the Gwaelod y Garth village sign which is still partly obscured.
	Email to C2C

	15.8.11
	Mike Jones
	Number 10 Tyn y Coed Road.  Is now building a 6foot/2m fence without planning permission.  Please ask Planning Enforcement to act.

Number 3 Tyn y Coed Road.  Please ask Planning Enforcement to check why parking has been built at the bottom of the property adjacent to the road – no planning permission for this. It needs to be removed.

Greystones – application for a brick wall – 3 m high – the council needs advice on this- before permission is granted ?
	Development Control spoken to and email sent together with response to Cllr Jones

	17.8.11
	Stuart Thomas
	I have noticed fireweed growing rampantly around the Frogpond and this needs to be cut back as soon as possible and before it sets seed otherwise is will be impossible to get rid off.
	CMO advised

	18.8.11
	Wynford Ellis Owen
	I attended a meeting of CRAMC on Tuesday 16th August.  One or two issues need addressing and your assistance and the PCC's is required if at all possible.

1) Heavy flooding has occurred at the bottom of the recreational field due to land drain collapse; a drain by the football pitch has also collapsed resulting in a dip in the ground. According to the committee, this is a major issue that needs to be addressed ASAP as the field in its present state is not suitable to play on. Who pays for what and how much needs to be paid needs to be negotiated.

2) The CRAMC constitution is being amended. I've suggested that you get to look at it to check for any inconsistencies.

3) Derek Lewis has used his own initiative to establish a Skateboard Competition for the youth of Creigiau who use the skateboarding facility in the recreational field.  The competition has been arranged for 3rd September.  Is there any way that PCC can help Derek by providing the event with Public Liability insurance?

4) Future projects planned: (a) Building a 12 foot high scoreboard on the edge of the playing field by the pavilion. Would planning permission be required for this? (b) Lack of toilet facilities, especially female toilets, is a problem.  Plans to extend the pavilion have already been prepared.  Can PCC help facilitate the building of this extension in any way?
	Response sent by Clerk and issues included within Clerk’s report

	18.8.11
	Wynford Ellis Owen
	I have received an email from Nick Phillips the Chairman of 1st Creigiau Scouts in relation to The Terrace, Creigiau and the problems with parking there which is impacting upon the extended use of the Scout Hall at the far end of the Terrace/Castle Close.  He is querying whether the ‘wasteland’ (woodland) could be partly adapted for the benefit of additional parking spaces for the houses in The Terrace as this would help to alleviate the problems with obstruction on The Terrace.  [The Clerk advises that this idea was also floated by Amanda Thorpe, a Terrace resident, and either this Council could create car-parking for anyone to use or the residents could buy part of the Council woodland to create a private car-parking area.]
	For discussion.

	24.8.11
	Stuart Thomas
	I have attached a photograph of a Creigiau Pottery Plate that I saw for sale on eBay.  The plate seems quite unusual in it's design but was not sold through eBay. Consequently.  I wrote to the seller asking them for a minimum price they would accept or would they consider donating the plate to the museum.  The gentleman replied asking for more details of who I was and having spoken to him he is happy to donate the plate in response for which we could display an acknowledgement.(even an acknowledgement in the link?).  I would be grateful if you would contact Mr Williams, 15 Seaview Drive, Ogmore-by-Sea in writing as I feel this would be a really worth while addition to our pottery display in the museum.
	Mr Williams contacted and written to by the Clerk

	1.9.11
	John Harrison
	Mr Norman Allen of Ty Arfryn, Penywaun, Pentyrch has asked that a road sign be put at the start of the cul-de-sac leading to his house as visitors to Penywaun do not realise that the first turning on the left is still Penywaun and not a different road.
	Email to C2C

	5.9.11
	Lindsay Davies
	My decision to volunteer to represent the Council on the Radyr & District Good Neighbour Scheme was to try and provide this worthwhile group with a PCC representative.  Unfortunately I have now discovered that this group meets during the working day and I am, therefore, not in a position to fulfil this commitment.  I would ask that the Council revisit this issue in order that an alternative representative can be found.  
	Added to Clerk’s report.

	5.9.11
	Sandie Rosser
	When Amec was doing work down Heol Berry they moved the boulders to the entrance of the lane on the playing field to place their equipment on the lane, which has enabled Mr Tim Kelly to park his fairground vehicles.  I have had more complaints about this eyesore.  I note that you reported this on 17th August to CCC. What response have you had and can we get Amec to replace the boulder as (I understand) they promised to do?
	Email to CCC


	6.9.11
	Lindsay Davies
	At tonight's meeting of the NW Cardiff Conservation Group we discussed the revised planning application for Rockybank, GYG. Although planner Jacqui Howard's original advice was that it had only been submitted to reflect the condition requiring extensive retaining walls, it was deduced that instead the whole scheme had been re-submitted, probably (and quite rightly) because there were also some small but significant differences in the building design.   The NWCCG will be submitting a repeat of the major misgivings expressed, albeit ignored, on the first application, viz., that the overall design of the development of the building and site is not in keeping with the area in terms of style and an over-development of the site, etc.  Additionally, the following points are made:

1. The new design for the extension on the first extension (labelled a 'Granny Annexe') removes one window that was in line with those in the existing building and, instead, includes two dormer windows on the gable end extension that render it even less in keeping with the style of the rest of the house, neighbours etc.

2. The need to abide by all requirements and good practice relating to the existing trees, replacing any removed recently, etc.

3. The transformation/destruction to the whole profile of the surrounding physical environment to facilitate the extension and provide the resultant huge detached house with level gardens.

I will forward a copy of the actual submission to the Clerk in due course and I recommend the PCC proffers the same or similar comments on this completely unsympathetic development.  I would also be grateful if Cty Cllr Williams could confirm that this is going to the Planning Committee, and not delegated to officers.
	For information

	6.9.11
	Lindsay Davies
	The GYG village hall will reopen a few weeks late (been various problems) at the end of this month - unfortunately the building isn't yet finished with delays around British Gas being late with installation and poor weather delaying the 'drying out' process.  A generator in the school grounds will ensure facilities are available to ensure the children can at least have a sandwich lunch, although no hot meals for the next couple of weeks.  Selwyn is trying to [re]arrange an opening ceremony on the 24th but I'll confirm with him in due course.   We have also had to sort out the Post Office requirements.  More positively, there are a couple of new classes going in, ie Pilates and Zumba which, along with pre-existing commitments, are due to commence from 19th September.   I will further advise something more definitive, which will be reflected in a leaflet drop, as soon as it is known.
	For information

	8.9.11
	Stuart Thomas
	The junction of Heol Creigiau and Parc y Bryn, Creigiau is flooded and despite receding it is still covering ¾ of the road.  It would appear that a drain (or drains) are blocked and not allowing the water to drain away.
	Email to C2C

	8.9.11
	Stuart Thomas
	There are numerous pot-holes along Heol Creigiau from Parc y Bryn up to Caesars Arms.  However from Caesars Arms onwards RCT have properly repaired the road by cutting out the pot-holes squarely, filling them in, rolling and sealing them.  The difference between the section of the road repaired by RCT is very marked compared to the CCC owned road.
	Email to C2C

	8.9.11
	Stuart Thomas
	About two months ago I reported that the speed sensor on the A.4119 travelling north-west at Capel Llanilltern was not working because of an overgrowth of vegetation which was either preventing the solar panel in picking up sufficient light to power it of the vegetation was obscuring the sensor that calculates the speed of vehicles.  Either way it is still not working some two months later.
	Email to C2C

	8.9.11
	Stuart Thomas
	I have previously reported that the pavement on the A.4119 between the two entrances into Creigiau, namely, Robin Hill and Tynant Road, were overgrown and walking along them was difficult.  In the intervening period nothing has been done and they are now so overgrown that joggers are running on the road as they cannot run on the pavement.
	Email to C2C

	12.9.11
	John Harrison
	I notice that there are a number of areas within the Village that have the makings of pesky potholes.  One has already reared its head near the roundabout in Bronhaul.  I would be grateful if you would bring this to the attention of the CCC.
	Email to C2C

	14.9.11
	Penri Williams
	The adopted highway, that runs from Tynant Road to Llantrisant Road (in front of the old Hill Cottage), was being blocked and pedestrians could not get through, especially to access the bus-stops on the Llantrisant Road.  With the demolition of the old Hill Cottage and the building of the new house, the access on to the Llantrisant Road has been blocked again by mesh fencing.  I would be grateful if you could enquire whether the blocking of the highway has been agreed as part of the planning consent or whether the owner is acting illegally.
	Email to Planning Enforcement

	15.9.11
	Sandie Rosser
	The Georgetown residents are complaining that their lane (from Main Road to Wood Cottage) is not being swept on a regular basis. Would you please contact CCC and request that this lane is included on their cleaning schedule, especially now that it is soon to be adopted.
	Email to C2C

	15.9.11
	John Harrison
	We are all pleased that work has eventually been carried out at the bottom of Heol Goch to cut back the vegetation and give improved vision and we thank those responsible for their efforts.  However the whole length of Heol Goch looks in a very sorry state with the white lines being invisible in parts.  This makes driving, cycling and walking even more hazardous.  Vegetation, trees and fallen debris, on both sides need considerable attention.  I would be grateful if you could pass these concerns on to CCC
	Email to C2C

	19.9.11
	Sandie Rosser
	Could you please ask the maintenance man to have a look at the notice board at Garth Olwg, as the glazing has become opaque and it is impossible to read the notices therein?
	CMO advised


	19.9.11
	Lindsay Davies
	Have we received any news from the Council about the likely timescale within which Garth Hill (the road) is likely to be restored to normal?  In the interim can they please reinstate the warning sign at the Gwaelod end of the road that advises people that the road is currently blocked above and not currently a through route.
	Email to CCC (Highways)

	19.9.11
	Sara Pickard
	Dave Lewis on Lon y Fro, Pentyrch, died 13th September 2011.  he was a former caretaker to Pentyrch Village Hall and his funeral is at st Catwgs on Wednesday 21st September at 11.30am
	For information

	19.9.11
	Lindsay Davies
	The GYG Village Hall is having a formal opening on Saturday 25th September 2011 despite not being completely finished
	For information

	19.9.11
	Wynford Ellis Owen
	Congratulations to Derek Lewis of Creigiau Cricket Club for his initiative in organising and setting up the skateboarding competition in Creigiau recreation Ground.  
	For information

	19.9.11
	Gill Rees
	There is a pot-hole on Heol Pant y Gored on the eastern side of the carriageway just before the first of the two lay-bys.
	Clerk to arrange

	19.9.11
	Mike Jones
	The noticeboard at Pentyrch is too cluttered and a simple arrangement would be that all formal notices should be put into the right hand side noticeboards whereas all adverts and events notices should go in the other side.
	Clerk to arrange

	19.9.11
	Stuart Thomas
	There are a number of overgrown hedges along Parc y Coed and Parc y Felin, Creigiau some taking up to half the width of the pavement and necessitating pushchairs to be pushed into the road to get past.  There are so many that I feel that a CCC officer should attend and note the locations and send the house-holders a notice to cut their hedges back.
	Clerk to arrange

	19.9.11
	Stuart Thomas
	The land at the end of Parc y Coed between the old Post Office and the stream is not being cut back sufficiently by CCC (Parks) and the brambles and vegetation are encroaching.
	Clerk to arrange.


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.40 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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